CALIFORNIA FEDERATION OF WOMEN'’S CLUBs
CLUB AWARD ENTRY COVER SHEET
Annual Reporting January 1- December 31, 2023

Chairman: Denise Jusko, President Club: San Clemente Junior Woman’s Club
Number of Members (per CFWC Yearbook): | District: Orange Area: C
23

Club Position: President
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MEMBERSHIP & FEDERATION

The San Clemente Junior Woman’s Club, established in 1948, is a medium club (23 members) located in the
beachside community of San Clemente, CA. Members range in age from 20's through 50's. We are a diverse
group of women, most of us with children and many with professional careers, and all with a passion to serve
our community.

Project Title: June Installation Dinner Hours__ 50 Donated $ In Kind $_320

In June the San Clemente Junior Woman’s Club held our annual Initiation and Installation of the incoming
President Denise Jusko and her Board. The meeting was held at one of our member’s parents' houses since
they had a large enough entertainment space to hold our size group.

This event has become a wonderful tradition of celebration of the past year and adds excitement for the year
to come. We thanked our outgoing board for all of the hard work the previous year, and the outgoing
President gave awards to extraordinary members. Our club also initiated 2 new members that night.

We enjoyed a lovely catered dinner from a favorite local Italian eatery. We celebrated our club, the successes

of the past year, and our friendships. Almost all our usual members were in attendance plus our two new
members. We had programs, speeches, a skit and awards, making this a special evening.

Project Title: Dec Holiday Party Hours 50 Donated $ In Kind $_80

On December 13th, 2023, the San Clemente Junior Woman'’s Club held their winter holiday party. This event
is one of the members favorites as we celebrated the end of the year, and the holidays coming up. We
enjoyed a lovely dinner at one of our favorite local restaurants in San Clemente. The restaurant has donated
to our silent auctions, and we love to reciprocate the support when we can.

We celebrated our club, the successes of the past year, and our friendships. Not much planning went into
the event as it was held at an established restaurant and we had less than usual members in attendance and
one prospective member.

We had one member bring her friend, who is interested in joining the club. We hope that it was an excellent
experience for her to get to know the club in a less formal way. Each person who attended was given a party
favor and a candle with the club’s logo on it to take home. We held an ugly sweater contest, where the



winner won a gift certificate, and we also had a white elephant exchange, which was a lot of fun. It made for
a memorable night.

Members paid for their own meals.

Project Title: Tennis Nights Hours__15 Donated $ In Kind $

The club held multiple, almost monthly, tennis nights throughout the year. Members met up at a local park in
San Clemente that has tennis courts, and played for an hour to an hour and a half. Members brought their
own rackets and balls, and tried wearing red or wore their Junior swag so passerbys could recognize us as a
group. It was a great way to get some exercise and build comradeship. To use the park is free as well.

We announced the meet-up on social media in hopes that someone new might see and come play and we
could give them details about the club to join. Next we are planning on expanding into having some
Pickleball games.

Project Title: Barbie Movie Night Hours__12 Donated $ In Kind $

In the middle of August 2023, the SCIWC reached out via social media and invited ladies to join us for a
movie night, who might also be interested in joining Juniors! A few ladies heard about it through social
media and messaged us. We held a brief informational meet & greet at a local restaurant, so we could talk
about the club and walk to the theater together. The timing lined up perfectly for happy hour beverages and
snacks before the movie. It was a great turnout of 3 prospective members, and we hope to plan more movie
nights.



